
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON FISH & GAME 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN FOSTER, on February 16, 1993, at 3:00 
P.M. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Mike Foster, Chair (R) 
Rep. Chase Hibbard, Vice Chair (R) 
Rep. Bob Ream, Minority Vice Chair (D) 
Rep. Beverly Barnhart (D) 
Rep. Bob Clark (R) 
Rep. Fritz Daily (D) 
Rep. Jim Elliott (D) 
Rep. Duane Grimes (R) 
Rep. Marian Hanson (R) 
Rep. Dick Knox (R) 
Rep. Bea McCarthy (D) 
Rep. Brad Molnar (R) 
Rep. Scott Orr (R) 
Rep. Bill Ryan (D) 
Rep. Emily Swanson (D) 
Rep. Doug Wagner (R) 

Members Excused: None. 

Members Absent: None. 

Staff Present: Doug Sternberg, Legislative Council 
Mary Riitano, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 607 

Executive Action: HB 576, HB 607, HB 381, HB 432, 
HB 313, HB 412, HB 595, HB 341, 
HB 314, HB 369 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 576 

HB 
HB 

Motion/Vote: REP. BOB CLARK MOVED HB 576 DO PASS. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

338, 
354, 
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HEARING ON HB 607 

Opening Statement by the Sponsor: 

REP. JIM ELLIOTT, House District 51, Trout Creek, stated HB 607 
addresses a problem in parks, particularly in the Thompson Falls 
and Flathead Lake areas. The lease at Thompson Falls State Park 
represents one-third of the amount of the fees collected. 
Department of State Lands has the responsibility to maximize 
returns on its lands. He suggested an exception should be made 
for land leased to Fish, Wildlife, and Parks Department for 
recreational purposes. The FWP Department has set aside money 
for improvements for these sites, which will be matched by 
federal money if a long-term lease can be obtained. Currently, 
the Department of State Lands is bound statutorily not to grant 
long-term leases. 

Proponents Testimimony: 

REP. JOHN MERCER, House District 50, Polson, stated that under 
the Constitution and other laws, the Department of State Lands 
must maximize returns on its property. There is school trust 
land which is being used for state parks. HB 607 directs the 
Department of State Lands to allow these lands to still be used 
for parks. The parks benefit many people. He declared that if 
parks are lost, it would be a tragedy. He believed everything 
possible should be done to preserve state parks for the benefit 
of Montana residents. 

Mr. George Ochenski, Montana State Parks Foundation, expressed 
the organization's support of HB 607. 

Mr. Tony Shoonen, Coalition for program managing state lands, 
felt that something should be worked out through legislation to 
allow long-term leasing. He declared his support of the bill. 

Opponents Testimony: 

Mr. Bud Clinch, Commissioner of State Lands, distributed written 
testimony (EXHIBIT 1) . 

Questions from Committee Members and Respones: 

REP. EMILY SWANSON asked REP. ELLIOTT if the purpose of HB 607 
was to allow the FWP Department to manage state parks better. 
REP. ELLIOTT replied yes. The federal government will provide 
funds to help improve Lake Elmo and Big Arm State Parks if a 
long-term lease can be secured. It also lowers the operating 
costs of these parks. REP. SWANSON asked how these two parks are 
managed currently. REP. ELLIOTT referred the question to Mr. 
Arnie Olson, Fish, Wildlife, and Parks (FWP) Department. Mr. 
Olson explained that there is no lease on Big Arm and Lake Elmo 
State Parks for the shoreline. There is a basic lease for the 
portion of the property which is under state park management. 
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Improvements are needed at these sites to meet disability and 
human health standards. There is an opportunity to obtain 
federal money if a long-term lease can be obtained. If no lease 
is obtained, these sites will need to be returned to the 
Department of State Lands. 

REP. DOUG WAGNER asked REP. ELLIOTT if currently the public is 
charged for use of these areas. REP. ELLIOTT said that he 
believed there was a charge. Mr. Pat Graham, Director of Fish, 
Wildlife, and Parks Department, stated that there is a vehicle 
fee of $3 and a 50 cents single user fee. Camping fees are $6 
for improved sites and $3 for undeveloped sites. REP. WAGNER 
asked if it was anticipated the charges will remain the same if a 
long-term lease is obtained and improvements made. Mr. Graham 
said that the camping improvements made at Big Arm may result in 
increased fees for the camper. However, no change in entrance 
fees is planned. 

REP. MARIAN HANSON asked Mr. Clinch how many acres are involved. 
Mr. Clinch said there are several tracts of land involved. The 
Big Arm tract involves about 234 acres and one mile of lake 
shoreline. REP. HANSON asked how many other park sites are being 
considered. Mr. Clinch said there are approximately four or five 
other sites. 

REP. BEVERLY BARNHART inquired about the orchard leases on the 
Big Arm property. Mr. Clinch replied that there are adjacent 
orchards but was unsure what the return was on them. For the 
past two years, the apple crop has been frozen out. The rental 
payment is a percentage of the crop share. He felt that the 
issue was classification of the specific lands for agricultural 
purposes versus commercial purposes that the FWP Department uses. 

REP. BRAD MOLNAR stated that currently a portion of the Big Arm 
land is classified as agricultural. He asked Mr. Clinch if 
changing to a commercial classification will result in receiving 
$270,000 instead of apples. Mr. Clinch said that the tract of 
land is approximately 244 acres. It is a combination of 
shoreline and an adjacent grazing lease that FWP Department 
assumed at renewal time. The apple orchard is a comparative 
lease. It is not the portion being considered for transfer. 
REP. MOLNAR stated the FWP Department is paying on an AUM basis 
and the Department of State Lands wants to change it to a 
commercial basis. Mr. Clinch confirmed his statement. On that 
portion of the tract of land, the set-aside easement along the 
lakeshore is more valuable, but there is no lease arrangement. 
It was set aside in the 1950's for the FWP Department. However, 
a later attorney general's opinion on this arrangement was that 
the Department of State Land still must assess and receive 
payments for the trust. 
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REP. ELLIOTT stated he had discussed the issue with REP. 
BARDANOUVE. REP. BARDANOUVE is a strong proponent of the state 
parks system and is adamant about retaining school trust lands 
for their maximized use and value. His response regarding 
questions about the Enabling Act was that Montana has never 
followed that law. REP. ELLIOTT referred to Article X, Section 
11, in the Montana Constitution, which basically describes how 
state lands can be disposed of. He felt it was within 
legislative authority under subsection (2) to pass laws regarding 
exceptions to disposal of state lands, which mayor may not 
return full value to the school trust. On page three, lines 10-
15, leases granted under this section will satisfy the Department 
of State Land's statutory responsibility by allowing it to choose 
to maintain trust land through a lease for public purposes. He 
referred to state lands which have camping site fees, grazing 
fees, outfitter leases, and orchard leases. In none of these are 
the leases held to the same standards as state parks. Basically, 
HB 607 will give the Department of State Lands legislative 
authority to examine the fair market value for use of the public 
recreational sites and then determine how much to charge the FWP 
Department for the state parks in question. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 607 

Motion: REP. ELLIOTT MOVED HB 607 DO PASS. 

Motion: REP. ELLIOTT MOVED HB 607 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of proposed amendments (EXHIBIT 
2). Basically, the amendments give the Department of State Lands 
discretion in the issuance of leases not to exceed 20 years and 
confirm that leases to the FWP Department for recreational camp 
site purposes will not exceed 20 years. 

CHAIRMAN MIKE FOSTER asked REP. ELLIOTT for the origin of the 
amendments. He explained that they originated in the FWP 
Department, and he finds them acceptable. CHAIRMAN FOSTER 
inquired what the Department of State Land's opinion was on the 
amendments. REP. ELLIOTT stated it gives them a little more 
freedom in the length of leases. 

REP. BEA MCCARTHY asked if the Department of State Lands could 
give their opinion. Mr. Clinch declared that the amendments will 
not alter their position significantly. He explained they are 
currently allowed to lease up to 40 years under the commercial 
lease status. 

Vote: AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. ELLIOTT MOVED HB 607 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
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Discussion: 

REP. WAGNER asked why it was necessary for the bill to have an 
immediate effective date. REP. ELLIOTT said that if the language 
regarding the effective date were omitted, the bill would take 
effect in the next fiscal year and would impact the FWP 
Department's budget. 

REP. CHASE HIBBARD asked REP. ELLIOTT what kind of precedent 
might be set for recreational properties around the state and if 
areas, other than the ones described, would be affected. REP. 
ELLIOTT said he did not know of other parks which would be 
affected. He did not believe there would be any challenges made 
by the public regarding Department of State Land and FWP 
Department agreements. REP. HIBBARD asked if there were other 
state lands which would qualify under HB 607. REP. ELLIOTT said 
that he did not know. 

REP. HANSON commented that she had asked the Department of State 
Lands if additional areas would qualify under HB 607. Their 
response was that four or five other parks could qualify. REP. 
ELLIOTT asked if the parks she spoke of are currently leased to 
the FWP Department. REP. HANSON said that according to the 
Department of State lands, there are four or five parks that the 
FWP Department could lease. 

Vote: HB 607 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion passed 12 to 4 with 
REPS. KNOX, MCCARTHY, HANSON, AND CLARK voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 381 

Motion: REP. BILL RYAN MOVED HB 381 DO PASS. 

Motion: REP. RYAN MOVED HB 381 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed a copy of proposed amendments (EXHIBIT 
3). He explained that the amendments delay the effective date 
until March 1, 1994, and the change would be noted in the title 
of the bill. 

Vote: AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. RYAN MOVED HB 381 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 432 

Motion: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 432 DO PASS. 

Motion: REP. MCCARTHY MOVED HB 432 BE AMENDED. 
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Mr. Sternberg distributed a copy of proposed amendments (EXHIBIT 
4). The amendments were requested by Ms. Jean Johnson, Montana 
Outfitters and Guides Association (MOGA). Two amendments strike 
Sections one and 19. The MOGA decided it did not want to include 
cattle drives and other recreational excursions under the 
definition of an outfitter. They also decided against working 
with the Department of Commerce to hire a full-time investigator. 
Currently they have the authority to hire an investigator and it 
would raise outfitting license fees if another investigator were 
hired. The remaining amendments reflect the changes in the title 
and in codification instructions. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER asked if the effect of the amendments negate the 
fiscal note. Mr. Sternberg explained if the amendments were 
adopted, they would have an impact on the fiscal note. Licenses 
would not be required for cattle drives and other recreational 
excursions and one FTE would be eliminated due to not hiring a 
person for full-time investigative purposes. 

REP. MCCARTHY asked Mr. Sternberg if the committee strikes 
Section one, would the Board of Outfitters lose control over 
licenses. He stated that MOGA desires to remove Section one from 
the bill. It is not being repealed from present law. 

REP. MOLNAR inquired if the Board of Outfitters is giving up 
their investigative powers through these amendments. Mr. 
Sternberg explained that the Board, through the Department of 
Commerce, is presently able to investigate infractions of 
outfitting laws. Section 19 provided specific qualifications for 
an investigator. In removing section 19, it would not affect the 
present investigative authority of the Board. 

REP. BARNHART asked Mr. Sternberg if she understood correctly 
that cattle drives would no longer be subject to outfitting 
licensure. Mr. Sternberg said by striking Section one of the 
bill, licensure is required only of those who conduct activities 
under current law. The definition will not be expanded. 

REP. FRITZ DAILY declared his support of the amendments. 
However, he has a concern regarding how many additional bills 
have been introduced allowing the Board to hire additional 
investigators. He felt the committee should scrutinize HB 432 
closely. 

REP. SWANSON asked REP. DAILY who pays for an investigator that 
is hired. REP. DAILY replied that it is paid for out of 
outfitter license fees. 

Vote: AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 432 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
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REP. DAILY asked the committee to look at section 17, pages 19 
and 20. He declared that under current law, if the person who 
has hired an outfitter violates fish and game laws, the outfitter 
and the person are equally responsible. In the proposed language 
of HB 432, it does not remain this way. He believed that this 
should not be done. If a person is with a guide, then no 
violations should be occurring. He felt HB 432 does more than 
housekeeping. 

REP. HIBBARD asked if the representative from the MOGA could 
address REP. DAILY's concern. Ms. Johnson said that line nine 
states "an outfitter, agent, or employee of such an outfitter who 
willfully fails to report a violation is liable." She explained 
it is a clarification of language and that an outfitter remains 
liable. REP. DAILY said that it still concerns him. 

REP. MOLNAR believed outfitters should remain responsible for 
their clients' actions. 

REP. HIBBARD commented that "an agent or employee" is being 
added, but the responsibility remains the same. REP. MOLNAR 
disagreed, saying the outfitter is responsible only if it is 
reported to a game warden. 

REP. SWANSON pointed out that there is a continuation of the 
sentence which states, "and the outfitter, agent, or employee is 
not an active participant." She said that in her interpretation, 
if the outfitter was an active participant, even if he reports 
it, he is implicated. The assumption is that the outfitter is an 
active participant until he proves otherwise. 

REP. MCCARTHY referred the committee to subsection two, page 20, 
of the bill. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER declared in his opinion there were no problems 
with the language. 

REP. WAGNER said he agreed with CHAIRMAN FOSTER. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE HB 432 DO PASS AS AMENDgD. Motion passed 
13 to 3 with REPS. DAILY, MOLNAR, and RYAN voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 338 

Motion: REP. BOB REAM MOVED HB 338 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

REP. REAM presented written testimony from Mr. Russ Kilpatrick, 
Great Bear Adventure (EXHIBIT 5) . 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of an amendment proposed by Mr. 
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Lon Mitchell, Department of Livestock (EXHIBIT 6). The 
amendment clarifies that the Department of Livestock is 
responsible for the individ~al marking of game farm animals, not 
the FWP Department. 

Vote: AMENDMENT DO PASS. Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: REP. REAM MOVED HB 338 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

REP. REAM stated the remaining amendments found in (EXHIBIT 6) 
were proposed by Ms. Janet Ellis, Montana Audubon, and have been 
approved by the FWP Department. 

Mr. Sternberg explained that the second set of amendments makes 
grammatical changes and clarifies definitions. 

Discussion: 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER said that HB 338 is a compromise bill. He had no 
difficulty with the amendments; however, he wanted assurance that 
the amendments were acceptable to the parties involved. REP. 
REAM stated that they were acceptable to the Department. 

Vote: SECOND SET OF AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Motion: REP. REAM MOVED HB 338 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Motion: REP. MOLNAR MOVED HB 338 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of amendments proposed by REP. 
MOLNAR (EXHIBIT 7). The amendments would increase the license 
fees and allow the Department to charge an additional one-time 
surcharge of $500 for each license renewed during 1994. 

REP. MOLNAR explained the increase in license fee would help fund 
the program at the FWP Department. 

REP. ELLIOTT commented that not all game farms are large 
operations. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER suggested not proposing too many changes because 
the substance of the bill will lose its meaning. He declared 
that he strongly opposed any amendment which would change the 
substance and allow the compromise to fall apart. 

REP. REAM remarked that the fees in HB 338 are already being 
doubled. In his opinion, a graduated fee system based on the 
size of game farm operation might be a viable option in the 
future. 
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Vote: THIRD SET OF AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion failed 14 to 2 
with REPs. DAILY and MOLNAR voting yes. 

Vote: HB 338 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion passed unanimously. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 313 

Motion: REP. BARNHART MOVED HB 313 DO PASS. 

REP. BARNHART commented that HB 313 provides a student fishing 
license. 

Motion: REP. BARNHART MOVED HB 313 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of the proposed amendments 
(EXHIBIT 8). The amendments will create a new class of 
nonresident student fishing license, allow issuance of paddlefish 
tags to students holding the license, and provide a delayed 
effective date. 

REP. BARNHART thought that creating a new class of license would 
be less complicated than providing a resident exception for a 
nonresident student. 

REP. MCCARTHY asked if vo-techs and junior colleges would be 
included. REP. BARNHART explained the definition in the bill 
would include all college students. Mr. Sternberg remarked that 
the language in the proposed amendments is the same as the 
original bill. REP. MCCARTHY asserted she wanted all students 
covered. Mr. Sternberg's interpretation was that anyone who 
could provide proof of full-time enrollment at any Montana 
university or college would qualify for the license. REP. 
MCCARTHY felt that if the word "system" was used it would include 
all students and address her concern. 

REP. DAILY asked Mr. Sternberg to phrase an amendment which would 
include all students. He said that any student who is attending 
~a unit of the Montana university system or a Montana college" 
would qualify. 

Substitute Motion/Vote: REP. DAILY MOVED TO AMEND THE AMENDMENT. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

REP. CLARK inquired about the fiscal note reflecting the 
amendment. 

REP. REAM stated that the proposed fiscal note would be 
unchanged. Mr. Graham agreed with REP. REAM. 

REP. CLARK asked Mr. Graham what the cost would be for 
implementing a new type of license. Mr. Graham said the exact 
cost is unknown, but it would involve printing costs. 
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Vote: HB 313 BE AMENDED. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. BARNHART MOVED HB 313 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

REP. CLARK asserted that Montana presently subsidizes its 
nonresident students enough. 

Substitute Motion: REP. CLARK MOVED HB 313 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: 

REP. REAM commented that nonresidents will be paying 100% of the 
costs of their education with the Board of Regents' recent 
recommendation. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE TO TABLE HB 313. Motion failed 9 to 7 with 
REPS. CLARK, GRIMES, HANSON, KNOX, MCCARTHY, WAGNER, and FOSTER 
voting yes. 

Discussion: 

REP. BARNHART declared her support of HB 313. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER stated his opposition to HB 313. 

REP. ELLIOTT remarked that he strongly opposed a similar idea 
presented in the last legislature. He had time to reflect on it 
and concluded that students will fish regardless of whether or 
not they can afford a license. 

REP. HIBBARD believed that the bill portrays Montana's duty and 
heritage to be good hosts to visiting students. 

REP. DUANE GRIMES felt students are already provided an 
opportunity to fish and that the current policy should remain in 
place. 

REP. WAGNER asked if there were currently opportunities for 
nonresident students to get a short-term permit. REP. REAM 
reported that there is a 2-day license which costs $10. 

REP. CLARK asked REP. BARNHART how Montana students were treated 
in other states with regard to fishing. REP. BARNHART said that 
she did not know. 

REP. REAM commented that Montana formerly covered 25% of the 
costs of educating nonresidents. Tuition for nonresidents has 
risen significantly. There may be some decrease in FWP 
Department revenue. He said that he supported the bill. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE HB 313 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion failed 9 
to 7 with REPs. HIBBARD, REAM, BARNHART, ELLIOTT, MCCARTHY, RYAN, 
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and SWANSON voting yes. 

Motion/Vote: REP. ELLIOTT MOVED HB 313 BE TABLED. Motion 
carried 15 to 1 with REP. BARNHART voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 412 

Motion: REP. DAILY MOVED HB 412 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

REP. MOLNAR declared that there are not many things about game 
farms that he liked. He felt that HB 412 goes beyond game 
farming to a man's right to use his land as he sees fit. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE HB 412 DO PASS. Motion failed 11 to 5 with 
REPs. BARNHART, DAILY, MCCARTHY, RYAN, and SWANSON voting yes. 

Motion: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 412 BE TABLED. Motion carried 15 
to 1 with REP. DAILY voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 595 

Motion: REP. DAILY MOVED HB 595 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER asked Mr. Graham where other fines for violations 
typically go in the FWP Department. Mr. Graham explained that 
the fines are used to recover costs for mitigation or 
rehabilitation of the body of water. The money for mitigation or 
the rehabilitation would come from the general license fund. 
There is a direct relation between the amount of damage caused 
and the amount of money that will be returned to account. 

REP. WAGNER asked CHAIRMAN FOSTER if he was referring to actual 
costs. CHAIRMAN FOSTER said yes. 

REP. HANSON asked for clarification regarding the purpose of HB 
595. 

REP. REAM said that HB 595 deals with the penalties for a person 
who transplants fish. Mr. Sternberg explained that HB 595 
addresses a Supreme Court decision which dealt with court 
jurisdiction, especially in regard to extensive damages of fish 
transplantation. HB 595 clarifies jurisdictional questions. 

Vote: HB 595 DO PASS. Motion carried 15 to 1 with REP. ORR 
voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 341 

Motion: REP. REAM MOVED HB 341 DO PASS. 
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CHAIRMAN FOSTER reported that the meetings between the Department 
and Walleyes Unlimited resulted in no solutions. 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of two different se·ts of 
amendments. One set was proposed by REP. HARPER (EXHIBIT 9) and 
the other was proposed by Mr. Riley Johnson, Walleyes Unlimited 
(EXHIBIT 10). REP. HARPER's amendments are an attempt by the FWP 
Department to add a Statement of Intent, place the walleye 
fishermen's concerns under rulemaking authority, leave the 
penalty for transportation of game fish in statute, and provide 
a delayed effective date. Mr. Johnson's amendments attempt to 
put into statute rather than administrative rule what would 
constitute a "body of water" and "access area." 

Motion: REP. REAM MOVED REP. HARPER's AMENDMENTS. 

Discussion: 

REP. REAM remarked that REP. HARPER's amendments give the FWP 
Department rulemaking authority. Transplanting fish is a serious 
problem and he supported the bill. He felt the walleye 
fishermen's concerns would be better addressed through the 
rulemaking function of the FWP Department. 

Vote: AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. REAM MOVED HB 341 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion 
carried 15 to 1 with REP. RYAN voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 354 

Motion: REP. SWANSON MOVED HB 354 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of a proposed amendment 
(EXHIBIT 11). The amendment is proposed by Ms. Janet Ellis, 

Montana Audubon, and provides clarification for the types of 
changes in management that might be subject to public input. 

Motion/Vote: REP. REAM MOVED THE AMENDMENT DO PASS. Motion 
passed 14 to 2 with REPS. KNOX and WAGNER voting no. 

Motion: REP. SWANSON MOVED HB 354 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

REP. HANSON felt that currently there were enough safeguards and 
was not in favor of the bill. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER commented that he will propose an amendment to 
eliminate fishing access sites if the bill is passed. 

930216FG.HM1 



HOUSE FISH & GAME COMMITTEE 
February 16, 1993 

Page 13 of 17 

REP. DICK KNOX declared he did not support the bill. 

REP. SCOTT ORR remarked that the legislation seemed premature. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE DO PASS HB 354 AS AMENDED. Motion failed 
10 to 6 with REPS. REAM, BARNHART, DAILY, MOLNAR, RYAN, and 
SWANSON voting yes. 

Motion/Vote: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 354 BE TABLED. Motion carried 
15 to 1 with REP. BARNHART voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 314 

Motion: REP. KNOX MOVED HB 314 DO PASS. 

Discussion: 

REP. KNOX declared his support of the bill. 

Motion: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 314 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg circulated a copy of REP. RANEY's proposed 
amendments (EXHIBIT 12). The amendments remove penalties for 
nonresidents who use primitive parks without paying, make 
codifying changes in the title, and remove the south end of 
Canyon Ferry Reservoir management area from consideration as a 
primitive park. 

Vote: AMENDMENTS DO PASS. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. ORR MOVED TO REMOVE LOGAN STATE PARK AND THOMPSON 
CHAIN-OF-LAKES STATE PARK FROM CONSIDERATION. He explained that 
Champion donated the land to the State of Montana. A solution is 
in the final stages of what to do with the park. It will be 
handled as a fishing access site and basically left alone. He 
felt designating the area as a primitive park would affect the 
current process. 

Discussion: 

REP. SWANSON asked REP. ORR how the process would be changed. 
REP. ORR stated there were many uncertainties regarding the final 
plan for the area. REP. SWANSON asked for confirmation regarding 
the plan of leaving the area as it is. REP. ORR said that it 
will be left as is for the time being, but as a fishing access 
site not a state park. 

REP. ELLIOTT asked Mr. Olson to address REP. ORR's concern 
regarding Logan State Park and Chain-of-Lakes. Mr. Olson 
explained that boat ramps and boat parking areas· will be 
constructed to meet requirements of a fishing access site. HE 
314 prohibits further development of a designated park. 
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REP. WAGNER remarked that there is an advisory council working on 
solutions, funding sources, and rules for the Chain-of-Lakes 
area. He supports REP. ORR's amendment. 

REP. REAM explained that the only developments specifically 
prohibited in HB 314 relate to development for RV's, new roads, 
and electricity. He asked REP. ORR if these were being discussed 
for the Chain-of-Lakes area. REP. ORR said yes. There is a lot 
of private land dispersed around the lakes, and there are many 
concerns regarding grazing, hunting, and the loon survival. 

REP. WAGNER asked Mr. Ochenski if Thompson Chain-of-Lakes was 
indeed a state park. Mr. Ochenski explained that when the bill 
was drafted it was going to be a state park. However, due to 
funding difficulties, the FWP Department changed it to a fishing 
access site which allowed them access to Dingell-Johnson federal 
funds. If the committee decided to remove it, that would be 
acceptable. 

Vote: DO PASS REP. ORR's AMENDMENT. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion: REP. HIBBARD MOVED TO REMOVE HEADWATERS STATE PARK FROM 
CONSIDERATION. 

Discussion: 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER commented that the Headwaters State Park is a 
beautiful place. He compared the park with the Sluice Boxes 
State Park. He felt Sluice Boxes State Park was an ideal 
candidate for HB 412. 

REP. REAM asked Mr. Graham if developments relating to RV 
development, electricity, or new roads were being considered for 
the Headwaters State Park. Mr. Graham said that he is unsure of 
the future plans for that park. He explained that there is a 
lack of funds. He stated that the main issue was what site 
should or should not be included for consideration. 

REP. SWANSON said that the original intent of the bill was to 
create a type of park which will be considered as a primitive 
park. The purpose is to leave it undeveloped. She wondered if 
consideration of the parks should be made during the development 
process. REP. SWANSON explained that she does not want the 
committee to lose sight of the concept of primitive parks. 

REP. BARNHART felt that Headwaters State Park should remain as is 
and that the people in the surrounding area should be able to 
visit without paying a fee. 

REP. HANSON said she agreed with REP. HIBBARD. 

REP. MCCARTHY felt that one issue is whether or not a park should 
remain in its current state or be further developed. The other 
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issue is whether or not Montana citizens should have free access. 
She does not want to see the park developed further. 

REP. ELLIOTT believed that the issue was whether or not to stop 
developing these parks further. Headwaters State Park is an 
interesting historical park. He explained this piece of land 
belonged to all people. He opposes the motion to remove the 
park. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER felt that most of the parks were ideal candidates 
for HB 412. It would be easier to remove the park now than to 
try and remove it in the future. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE DO PASS REP. HIBBARD's AMENDMENT. Motion 
failed 9 to 7 with REPS. HIBBARD, CLARK, GRIMES, HANSON, ORR, 
WAGNER, and FOSTER voting yes. 

Motion: REP. MCCARTHY MOVED HB 314 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

Mr. Sternberg distributed copies of FWP Department proposed 
amendments (EXHIBIT 13). The amendments would exempt changes 
that would be necessary for the disabled and for historic or 
cultural purposes, provide a sunset date, and allow the decision 
of elimination of user fees to remain with the commission. 

REP. DAILY asserted that the committee should vote on the bill as 
it is. 

REP. MCCARTHY asked if through the Department's amendments the 
user fees will be eliminated. Mr. Sternberg explained that the 
user fees would remain intact. 

Vote: HB 314 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion carried 12 to 4 with 
REPS. WAGNER, CLARK, ORR, and GRIMES voting no. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 369 

Motion: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 369 DO PASS. 

Motion: REP. HIBBARD MOVED HB 369 BE AMENDED. 

Discussion: 

REP. HIBBARD distributed a copy of proposed amendments (EXHIBIT 
14). He explained that the amendments take 20% of the money 
obtained under the habitat acquisition program and designate it 
for administrative purposes. The remaining funds are divided 
into thirds: one-third would be allocated for leases, easements, 
and cooperative management agreements; one-third would be 
allocated for fee title, and the no net gain provision would be 
removed; and one-third would become available for grants to 
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landowners. REP. HIBBARD explained he is prepared to make a 
motion to table HB 214. 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER stated that if the amendment passes, HB 498 and 
HB 369 may be tabled as well. He explained that a resolution 
will be offered requesting more effort on the part of landowners 
and sportsmen to try and resolve the current conflicts. It is 
hoped that through this effort, future legislatures will see 
those involved reach a compromise. . 

REP. HANSON said she would concede to the compromise offered by 
REP. HIBBARD. 

REP. ELLIOTT asked what is being debated. CHAIRMAN FOSTER said 
that it is his intention the amendments be debated and then voted 
on. 

REP. DAILY asked REP. HIBBARD if the amendments are adopted, one
third of the money from the HB 526 program will be used for 
habitat. REP. HIBBARD stated one-third will be used for habitat 
acquisition similar to what is described in HB 526 and the no net 
gain provision would be removed. REP. DAILY said that it was his 
understanding that one-third of the money would be used for 
habitat; one-third would be used for access; and one-third would 
be used for leases, easements, and cooperative agreements. He 
understands the purpose of the amendments and that a compromise 
is trying to be reached. In his opinion this compromise would 
not be viewed favorably by the sportsmen. He predicted the 
amendments would result in chaos among the sportsmen and that 
they might begin working with the initiative process. He 
declared that he will not vote for the amendment or the bill. 

REP. ELLIOTT said that a major concern is giving HB 526 money to 
landowners to improve wildlife habitat on the ranches. He stated 
that he raises wildlife for the state of Montana and that he does 
have problems. He does not begrudge the people who pay money 
into the land acquisition fund to use it for what it was intended 
for. The mild weather is a major factor in the increased 
wildlife population. When he has gone to the Department for help 
in controlling animals on his property, he obtained help 
immediately. He felt this bill will infuriate the sportsmen who 
pay into the habitat acquisition fund. He will vote against 
that. 

REP. WAGNER felt that the term "sportsman" is being used loosely. 
He is a sportsman and would not support extending the sunset on 
HB 526. He does not see a need for acquiring additional wildlife 
habitat. Private landowners have the potential to close off a 
lot more land than the Department has open for the sportsman. He 
would like to see an end to the feuding between landowners and 
sportsmen. He declared his support of the amendment. 

REP. SWANSON felt that it has not been a good forum for 
discussing controversial issues. She believed that it was the 
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wrong place for this type of polarization and was not conducive 
to problem solving. In her opinion, these concepts should be 
tabled until the involved parties can reach solutions and 
compromise. 

REP. KNOX believed that the current situation requires the type 
of compromise that has been proposed. Game populations are 
healthy allover the state. The land acquisition program waves a 
red flag to private landowners. He felt the proposed amendments 
may help the volatile situation. 

REP. RYAN believed that compromise was the key issue; however, he 
does not want the original purpose of HB 526 lost. When the 
money is split three ways, it places restrictions on how the 
money will be spent. He opposed the amendment. 

REP. HANSON reported that 96% of the money in the habitat 
acquisition fund is obtained through out-of-state hunter's 
licenses. There have been seven years of study on this issue, 
and it unknown how much longer landowners will tolerate the 
present situation. She said that she would support a 
resolution. 

REP. MOLNAR stated that if the bill can be passed, it may show 
that the committee can compromise. The Senate is proposing a 
sunset on HB 526. He supported the amendment. 

Vote: ROLL CALL VOTE DO PASS REP. HIBBARD's AMENDMENT. Motion 
carried 9 to 7 with REPs. REAM, BARNHART, DAILY, ELLIOTT, 
MCCARTHY, RYAN, and SWANSON voting no. 

Motion/Vote: REP. HANSON MOVED HB 369 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Motion failed 8 to 8 with REPS. REAM, BARNHART, CLARK, DAILY, 
ELLIOTT, MCCARTHY, RYAN, and SWANSON voting no. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 6:45 p.m. 

I REP. MIKE FOSTER, Chair 

Secretary 

ML/MR 
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·1 NAME I PRESENT I ABSENT 

VICE-cHAIR"'1AN CHASE HIBBARD " VICE-cHAIFl1AN BOB REAM " 
- REP. BARNHARI' ~ 

REP. CLARK ttI~ 
REP. DAILY ~ 
RE1? 'ELLIar ./ 

REP. GRIMES .,/ 
REP. HANSON ./ 
REP. KNOX I 
REP. M:CARI'HY II 
REP. llOLNAR ./ 
REP. ORR ~J 
REP. RYAN 

., 
REP. SWANSON t/ 
REP. ~\1AGNER ./ 

CHAIFl1AN MIKE FOSTER .; 

I EXCUSED I 



HOUSE STANDING CO~~ITTEE REPORT 
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Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: 

House Bill 338 

We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

(first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

• 
-~-.". 

--y. 
/ , ~--

signed: __ ~ ___ .~/~'~¢~'~}~\_~~ .. ~f!~1~/~/~;~,_. __ ~~ __ 

, V Mike 'Foster, Chair 

&~d, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 2, line 6. 
Strike: "and" 
Insert: "or" 

2. Page 6, line 18. 
Strike: "big" 
Following: II game " 
Insert: "animal" 

3. Page 7, line 11. 
Strike: "big" 
Following: "game" 
Insert: "animal" 

4. Page 9, line 16. 
Following: "license" 
Insert: "for a specific facility" 

s. Page 10, lines 15 and 16. 
Following: "livestock" on line 15 
Strike: "and the department" 

6. Page 16, lines 3 and 6. 
Strike: "big" 
Following: "game" 
Insert: "animal" 

Committee Vote: 
No,~. 391424SC.Ess 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 432 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

/-
_ •• 1 0 " .' ~ 

S ~gned.. :'/ . ./r·;J. ---;..) 1/,'~' 
~ __ ~_-__ .~.· .. __ .~r~(~L=_~~_~-_. __ .·~-__ ~~ __ 

Mike Foster, Chair 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, lines 10 and 11. 
Strike: "ALLOWING" on line 10 through "INVESTIGATORS7" 

on line 11 

2. Title, line 13. 
Strike: "37-47-101," 

3. Page 1, line 20 through page 3, line 22. 
Strike: section 1 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 23, line 11 through line 25. 
Strike: section 19 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

5. Page 24, line 8. 
Strike: "[Sections 15 and 
Insart: "[Section 14] is" 

6. Page 24, line 10. 
Strike: "[sections 15 and 
Insert: "[section 

Committee Vote: 
Ye S ,~ £'10 r-:2., 

-W ' - --=::..- • 
1 

14]" 

19] are" 

19] .. 

3!H41SSC.Hss 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 607 {first reading copy -- white} do pass as amended 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 1, lines :2 and 23. 
Following: "to" on line 22 
Strike: remainder of line 22 through "the" on line 23 
Insert: "fully meet trust responsibilities for the management of" 
Following: "trust" on line 23 
Insert: "lands" 

2; Page 2, line 12 
Strike: "must" 
Insert: "may" 

3. Page 3, lines 24 and 25. 
Following: "~urposes" on line 24 
Strike: rema~nder of line 24 through "of" on line 25 
Insert: "may not exceed" 

Co~ittee Vote: 
Yes ~, No iJ-. 

.1 

~ 
391414SC.Hss 

\. 
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February 17, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 576 (first reading copy -- white) do pass • 

COrnr.\ittee Vote: 
, ~ 

.' '\ -, 
391401SC.Rpf 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 595 (first reading copy -- white) do pass • 

~:/' ,? 

signed: __________ /~-~<~~~C=-~~~~~~.~~--;f.--;.:~)~-)~~ 
Mike Foster, Cnair 

Committee Vote: 
Yes \5 , No i_. 391404SC.Hpf 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 381 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

"--__ ;/ l 

>' --;-_r 
signed: ______ ~~·_'~~'~--~~,-~,·s/~/-!,~' ~'~~~~ 

MikeFoste~, Chair 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 9. 
Strike: "AN IMMEDIATE" 
Insert: "A DELAYED" 

2. Page 6, line 7. 
Strike: "on passage and approval" 
Insert: "~~rch 1, 1994" 

-END-

Committee Vote: 
! No ,-, • 3Cl1407SC.~Df 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 
House Bill 341 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

. :,1.. ./ "/ '/ '--r-
Signed: _...;'_"~;_'" .... /_,~-',/'! ...... 4....:.,;, __ 7 ~: ~,...., ... ' "':"..:ldC ... ' /"--..;: /~:: • ...;''>::-....."..---,,_ 

! 'MiKe Foster, Chair 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 7. 
Strike: "AN" 
Insert: "A DELAYED" 

2. Page 1, line 8. 
Insert: "STATEMENT OF INTENT , 

The purpose of House Bill No. 341 is to improve the 
effectiveness of existing regulations that prohibit transplanting 
of fish in Montana waters by clarifying rulemaking au~hority of 
the depar~~ent of fish, wildlife, and parks and the fish, 
wildlife, and parks commission with regard to transplantation 
activities. The legislature'recognizes that some activities by 
anglers will be restricted by this legisla,tion. Therefore, it is 
the iRtent of the legislature that the department of fish, 
wildlife, and parks develop rules to alleviate some of those 
concerns. The commission shall consider rules that permit anglers 
to fillet their fish in the field and that designate locations 
within the state where legally taken game fish may be transported 
in live wells away from the body of water in which the fish were 
taken. The depar~~ent shall prepare these proposed regulations 
for public review and approval by the fish, T..,ildlife, and parks 
commission for incorporation in the 1994-95 Montana fishing 
regulations." 

3. Page 1, line 21. 
Following: line 20 
Insert: "(a) the possession and transportation of legally taken 

game fish according to rules adopted by the commission1" 
Ren~~er: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 3, line 10. 
Following: "live fish" 
Insert: "away from the body of \'1ater in which the fish were 

taken" 

COITh"ni ttee Vote: r, 
YeS ll.' No L. 391401SC.Hss , J 



5. Page 3, line 11. 
Following: "bait" 

February 17, 1993 
Page 2 of 2 

Strike: ", away from the body of water in which the fish were 
taken" 

Insert: 'Iand" 

6. ~age 3, line 13. 
Following: "part 6," 
Insert: "and this section" 
Following: "or" 
Insert: "as"-

7. Page 3, line l~. 
Strike: "July 1, 1993" 
Insert: "March 1, 1994" 

.... -.. , 

,""' ',~-"" \ 

391401SC.Hss 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on Fish and Game report that 

House Bill 314 (first reading copy -- white) do pass as amended 

Signed: .'. /', ~::~~ 
~----=-~~M~i~k-e~F~o-s~t~e-r--,-C=rh-a~i-r 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "PARKS1" 
Insert: "AND" 

2. Title, lines 7 through 10. 
Strike: ";" on line 7 through "MCA" on line 10. 

3. Page 2, line 15. 
Strike: subsection (3) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sUbsections 

4. Page 3, line 1. 
Following: "park1" 
Insert: "and" 

5. Page 3, lines 2 through 5. 
Strike: ";" on line 2 through "park" on line 5 

6. Page 4, lines 16 and 17. 
Strike: "and" on line 16 through "charges" on line 17 

7. Page 4, line 18 through page 6, line 3. 
Strike: section 5 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 

Com..'"ni t.tee Vot:;~: 
y~ '5 k?>. ;·To '-t 

-END-

391436SC.fiof 
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BILL NO. NUMBER ____ , ______ __ 

MOTION: 

NAME AYE NO 

VICE.:..cHAIRMA.'1 HIBBARD 
, 

VICE-cHAIRr-WJ REAM ~ 

REP. BARNHARI' .J 
REP. CLARK II 
REP. DAILY 

REP. ELLIar .I 
REP. GRJ11ES -1/, 
REP. HANSON ~ 
REP. KNOX ./ 
REP. ~t::CARI'HY -7 
REP. ~nL.'1AR t/ 
REP. ORR 7 
REP. RY.A..1\l ./ 
REP. SlVA.'1SON / 
REP. ~VAGNER " alAIRMAN FesTER 7 

I, 3 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

FISH & GAHE __________________________ COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

DATE c2 //"!Jj BILL NO. ~.3 
MOTION: ~IL "13 

NUMBER ___ ~ ______ __ 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
VICE-cHAIRMA1.~ HIBBARD . ,/ 
VICE-cHAIRr1AN REAM .~ 

REP. BARNHARr ~ 
REP. CLARK ./ 
REP. DAILY ./ 
REP. ELLIor / 
REP. GRIMES / 
REP. HANSCN / 
REP. KNOX / 
REP. !t:CARI'HY ./ 
REP. !DL'1AR 7 
REP. ORR ./ 
REP. RYA.~ tI 
REP. ffiVA ~SON / 
REP. \'JAGNE~ J 
CHAIRMAN FOSTER j 

1 q 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

FISH & GAHE __________________________ COHMITTEE 

DATE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

rJ./t"L'l~ BILL NO. --..:a~~ ___ NUMBER __ 3 __ _ 
MOTION: Do ptaSS 4S ~ 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
VICE-CHAIRMA.'J HIBBARD I 
VICE-CHAIRr.1AN REAM ~ 
REP. BARNHARl' , 
REP. CLARK " REP. DAILY I ~ 
REP. ELLIar / 

J 

REP. GRTI1ES " REP. HANSrn " REP. KNOX J J 

REP. !1:CARI'HY J 
REP. r'DL.'JAR , 
REP. ORR .I 
REP. RYA."J 7 
REP. ffiVA 'JSON At! 
REP. \'JAGNER " CHAIRMAN FOSTER J 

-(, 
I 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
FISH & GN1E ____________________________ COMMITTEE 

DATE 02illllq-3 
MOTION: 120 pal' 

NAME 

VICE-cHAIRMA.~ HIBBARD 

VICE-cHAIRHAN REAM 

REP. BARNHARI' 

REP. CLARK 

REP. DAILY 

REP. ELLIOI' 

REP. GRI!1ES 

REP. HANSCN 

REP. KNOX 

REP. ~12CARrHY 

REP. M)L."JAR 

REl? • ORR 

REP. RYA,.1\] 

REP. S'V'JA~SCN 

REP. tVAGNER 

CHAIRMAN FOSTER 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

BILL NO. ~ NUMBER ____ ~~ ____ __ 

AYE NO 

_./ ., 
.J 

./ 
~ , 

./ 

" ,/ 

.I 

" ./ 
J 

" " ,/ 

, I J 
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DATE 02/111 Lq~ 
MOTION: Do paM 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

~~ NUMBER 
--~--~--- -----------

6 BILL NO. 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
VICE-cHAIRMk~ HIBBARD ~ 
VICE-cHAIRHAN REAM .; 
REP. BARNHARI' ,/ 
REP. CLARK '" REP. DAILY t/ 
REP. ELLIar '" REP. GRI!1ES ~-
REP. HANSCN ~ 
REP. KNOX 

"""" REP. ~-t::CARI'HY ., 
REP. r-OL'JAR .", 
REP. ORR .", 
REP. RYA.~ 

V. 
REP. SIVA. ~SON ", 

REP. \~GNER t/ 
CHAIRMAN FOSTER .,/ 
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FISH & GN1E 

__________________________ COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE JI_ 
DATE r2/1"~ BILL NO. 31'1: NUMBER _tp_'. __ _ 

MOTION, KkL ~4 ~ P9 3~~ 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
VICE-cHAIRMAL'J HIBBARD tI 

VICE-cHAIRr1AN REAM 
'''' 

REP. BARNHARr 41 
REP. CLARK 7 
REP. DAILY ~ 
REP. ELLlar " REP. GRTI1ES '" REP. HANSON 

" REP. KNOX ../ 
REP. ~1:CARI'HY t/ 
REP. ~t)L.W\R ~ 
REP. ORR tt' 
REP. RYA.~ .; 
REP. ffi'JA. "lSON tI 
REP. lVAGNER ~ 
CHAIRr-1AN FOSTER t/ 

1 CJ 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

FISH & GAHE ___________________________ COMMITTEE 

DATE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

.t/I"I1J BILL NO. ~ NUMBER 1 --"'------
MOTION: ~ IJIItIIriAlfid 

I NAME I AYE I NO I 
VICE-cHAIRMAL~ HIBBARD , 
VICE-cHAIRr1AN REAM , 
REP. BARNHARI' I 

, 
REP. CLARK ~ 
REP. DAILY .( 
REP. ELLIOI' .{ 
REP. GRI!1ES 'I 
REP. HANSON ~ 
REP. KNOX J 
REP. ~t:CARI'HY " REP. rnL'JAR J, 
REP. ORR ./ , 
REP. RY&~ / 
REP. S\'JA.~SON 

J 

, 
REP. \'JAGNER J 
CHAIRMAN FOSTER J 



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

FISH & GAHE 
__________________________ COMMITTEE 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

D1\TE--"'o1---4Lr....:....t=-" ........ /9'--"'j~_ BILL NO. ..3lJ9 NUMBER _..lIII~ ___ _ 

MOTION: c/ofkW tI4 IlAJeUt ckL 

NAME AYE NO 

VICE-cHAIRMAl.'1 HIBBARD tI ~ 
VICE-cHAIRHAN REAM . ., 

L 

REP. BARNHARI' ., 
REP. CLARK t/.; 
REP. DAILY ., 
REP. ELLIar ./ " 
REP. GRTI1ES ~ 
REP. HANSON ;r 
REP. KNOX ./ 
REP. ~X:CARI'HY V .J 
REP. a:)L""-1AR ~ 
REP. ORR " REP. RYA.>..J ./ 
REP. ffiVA'1S0N 

~ 
/ 

REP. ~VAGNER .; 
QlAIRMAN FOSTER ./ 



TESTIMONY OF BUD CLINCH 
COMMISSIONER OF STATE LANDS 

ON 

HOUSE BILL 607 
HOUSE FISH AND GAME COMMITTEE 

FEBRUARY 16, 1993 

EXHiBIT I 
DATE.. ~~: -:-:--:-8-3--
HR "0'7 

House Bill 607 deals with lands administered by the Depart
ment of State Lands. These lands are commonly called "trust 
lands." Montana's state trust lands were granted to the state 
of Montana in 1889 under the Montana Enabling Act, which is the 
federal law under which Montana became a state. The Enabling Act 
provides that the lands are granted to the state to hold in trust 
for the public schools, the School for the Deaf and Blind, the 
University of Montana, Montana State University, Montana Tech, 
Western Montana College, the Pine Hills School, the State 
Veteran's Hospital, and for capitol buildings. In its 
Constitution, Montana has agreed to administer the lands under 
this trust obligation. The trust duty of the Legislature has 
been the subject of many decisions in the Montana Supreme Court, 
the united states Supreme Court, and the supreme courts of other 
western states who are subject to identical or very similar trust 
obligations. 

These courts have established: 

1. That the state is held to the same standards as the 
trustee of a private trust. 

2. That the land must be administered solely for the bene
fit of the trust beneficiaries. In other words, the 
Legislature must deal with the trust lands with undi
vided loyalty to the beneficiaries. Even though the 
Legislature has other interests and responsibilities, 
it must consider only the interests of the trust when 

. dealing with trust property. 

3. That the trust land must be administered so to achieve 
the largest legitimate amount of money over the long 
term for the trust beneficiaries. 

4. That the Legislature cannot adopt a law in violation of 
the trust responsibilities. 

5. That any time an interest in the land is given up, the 
state must receive full market value for that interest. 

Although the purpose of House Bill 607 is not expressly 
stated in the language of the bill, it appears that its intent is 
to allow the Department of Fish, wildlife and Parks to lease 



recreation areas and campsites on state trust land by paying a 
"reasonable amount" for the land rather than full market value. 
If this is the case, then sUbsections (3) and (5) of section 1 
are unconstitutional and in violation of the Enabling Act for 
four reasons. First, they violate the full market value 
requirement. Second, these subsections, which give the 
Department of Fish, wildlife and Parks a lesser rate, probably 
because of the benefits to the public of inexpensive public 
campgrounds, also violate the Legislature's duty to administer 
the trust estate with undivided loyalty to the beneficiaries. 
Third, they violate the duty to obtain the largest legitimate 
amount of money for the beneficiaries. And finally, the 
provision of sUbsection (4) of section 1 that eliminates the 
appraisal of the tract before leasing is unconstitutional because 
an appraisal is necessary to determine full market value. 

section 1(1) of House Bill 607 provides that the department 
may issue a lease to the Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Parks 
without competitive bidding. My legal staff advises me that no 
case or statute would render this provision unlawful. Although 
there is some legal risk in adopting this section, we do not 
oppose it because it is not clearly unlawful. 

In summary, the Department opposes HB607 but would support 
it if it were amended to clearly require payment of full market 
value. The Department will make its staff available to draft 
amendments if the committee so requests. 



Amendments to House Bill No. 607 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Dept. of FWP 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 13, 1993 

1. Page 1, lines 22 and 23. 
Following: "to" on line 22 
Strike: remainder of line 22 through "the" on line 23 
Insert: "fully meet trust responsibilities for the management of" 
Following: "trust" on line 23 
Insert: "lands" 

2. Page 2, line 12 
Strike: "must" 
Insert: "may" 

3. Page 3, lines 24 and 25. 
Following: "purposes" on line 24 
Strike: remainder of line 24 through "of" on line 25 
Insert: "may not exceed II 

1 HB060701.ADS 



EXHIBtT~3~~_,. 
DATE ~1t(Plq3 -

Amendments to House Bill No. 381 HB e»,\ 
White Reading Copy ----~~-------

Requested by Rep. Ryan 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 10, 1993 

1. Title, line 9. 
Strike: "AN I:MMEDIATE" 
Insert: "A DELAYED" 

2. Page 6, line 7. 
Strike: "on passage and approval" 
Insert: "March 1, 1994" 

1 HB038101.ADS 



Amendments to House Bill No. 432 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Jean Johnson, MOGA 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 9, 1993 

1. Title, lines 10 and 11. 
Strike: "ALLOWING" on line 10 through "INVESTIGATORSjll 

on line 11 

2. Title, line 13. 
Strike: "37-47-101," 

3. Page 1, line 20 through page 3, line 22. 
Strike: section 1 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

4. Page 23, line 11 through line 25. 
Strike: section 19 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

5. Page 24, line 8. 
Strike: "[Sections 15 and 19] are" 
Insert: "[Section 14] is" 

6. Page 24, line 10. 
Strike: "[sections 15 and 19]" 
Insert: "[section 14]" 

1 HB043201.ADS 
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MONTANA DEPARTMENT OF fISH, WILnLIFB AND PARKS 
1420 Eaat Sixth Avenue 
Helena, Kontana 5"20 

(406) ..... -2 .. 49 

INYIRONMENTA~ A~SBSSMENT 

~6 
~-/Io -<j3 
1-18~3 3 J 

Division/Bureau Wildlife/Enforcement 

projeot or Application Great Bear Adventure Park 

Desoription ot Project Russell and Peggy Kilpatrick, Box 212, 
Kila, Montana, 59920, have made application for a Roadside Zoo and 
Menagerie Permit to operate a drive-through bear park near Coram, 
Montana. The Kilpatricks have fenced an B-acre paroel of land in 
Tract 2 of the NW~ SW~ of section 21, T31N R19W, MPM, (See Exhibit 
1), and will place three to six black bears in the fenoed area 
initially. These boars will be available tor viewinq on a fea 
basis by the public in a vehicle drive-through natural-appearing 
setting. 

The park contains a coniferous vegetation community dominated by 
lodgepole pine (pinus £~ntorta) and enclosed by a single perimeter 
fence consisting of a 6-foot high steel page-wire mesh below three 
strands of barbed wire, to make an a-foot high perimeter fence. 
The perimeter fence also contains electrified wired near the bottom 
on both the inside and outside, (See Exhibit 3). The"bears will 
utilize natural foods found in the coniferous vegetation community, 
supplemented by selected prepared foods, grains and minerals. 

Desoription of Benetits and Pu~posea of proposed Aotion: The 
drive-through park is intended to provide an opportuni~y for the 
public to view bears in a natural s~tting. This natural-appearing 
setting could allow people to learn about bear behavior, feeding 
habits, resting patterns and ~ocial interactions. The location is 
near Glacier National park and optimizes opportunities to attract 
travelers and tourists during the late spring/summar/early fall 
seasons. 

Affeoted Aqencies: The nature of the proposal will be of concern 
to several agencies or entities from the federal level to the local 
level. These concerns range from regUlatory to environmental to 
social. A listinq of agencies and entities have jurisdictional or 
environmental review responsibility in the proposed aotion 
includes, but may not be limited to: 

u.s. Forest Service, Flathead National Forest 
u.s. Park Service, Glacier National Park 
u.s. Fish and Wildlife Service, Grizzly Bear Recovery 

Coordinator 
state of Montana, Department of Highways 
state of Montana, Department of Fish, wildlife and Parks 
Flathead County Regional Development Office 
Chamber of Commerce, Columbia Falls 
State of Montana, Environmental Quality Council, Helena 

I 
I 
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Evaluation of Impacts on the Phyaioal Environment: 
Location: The site of the park is within habitat classified as 
Management Situation 1 for grizzly bear recovery and management. 
These areas are important to the survival of grizzly bear in a 
natural, free-ranging condition. The probability is qreat that 
major activities and pro9rams may have direct and/or indirect 
relationships to the conservation and recovery of grizzly bear. 
The a-acre parcel currently fenced, and plans to fence an 
additional 14 acres, is not a major activity but will remove that 
land base from seasonal use potential by grizzly bear. Activities 
like the Great Bear Adventure Park do contribute to the cumulative 
affects of other minor activities and can become a long-term impact 
to the recovery of a segment of the grizzly bear population. 

The site of the park is not in compliance with a Master Plan 
developed by the Flathead county Regional Development Office tor 
planning and development of rural areas of the county, but tha site 
has not been zoned in accordance with the Master Plan. The park is 
near other commercial development along U.S. Highway 2 and near the 
town of coram, Montana, both of which contribute toward a cluster
development concept that tends to minimize a concern for impacts to 
a reported grizzly bear travelway between Glacier National Park and 
the Great Bear Wilderness. 

The site of the park is within habitats currently available to a 
broad variety of terrestrial wildlife uses. The fenced park will 
be dedicated to a sinqle species use. BlaCK bear that have been 
introduced into the fenced park will become an attractant to 
individual wild bears, both black and grizzly, that use the park 
area on a seasonal basis. wild bears have an acute sense of smell 
and find much of their food by smelling. Bears have the capability 
of smelling carcasses from several miles away. Male bears find 
many of their mates by smelling and following scent trails. 

~: The park contains about 8 acres, of which a portion is used 
as a permanent road bed. Six black bear are to be placed in the 
fenoed park and are to utilize the natural foods found on the site. 
~he park may be expanded to 22 acres in the future. Based upon 
published literature for black bear home ranqe size in habitats 
similar to the park, 8 acres w.i.ll be inadequate to satisfy the 
seasonal needs of an average female black bear. The addition of 
five other bears to the confined park will result in modifications 
to the habitat that will nO longer represent a natural-appearing 
setting. Supplemental feading of the confined bears will become 
the primary source of food. 

Evaluation ot Impacts on the Human population: 
Location: The site is accessed trom u.s. Highway 2 about l~ miles 
north of Coram; Montana. Based upon projected use levels, traffic 
volumes and safety conditions will be within designed standards 
utilized by the Montana Department of Highways for this portion of 
Highway 2. 
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Educational QSportuoity: Public comment on the educational value 
of the park was divided but several people suggested that a 
facility like the Great Bear Adventure Park could be a valuable 
educational opportunity for the public. The park concept is 
consistent with emerging intorests in watchable wildlife programs 
and opportunities. Local travel promotion groups indicate that 
there are needs for developments like the park that have potential 
to extend the recreational opportunities and season in this valley. 

There are conoerns that the Great Bear Adventure Park may convey 
the wrong perception of black bears in this natural-appearing 
setting and that segments of the public may develop erroneous 
expectations of bear-human interactions during encounters in truly 
natural settings. The size of the park, proposed stocking density 
and availability of natural foods does indicate that supplemental 
feeding will probably become the primary food source for the bears 
and that may be an incorrect perception to portray of bears in a 
natural setting. The appearance of the vegetation within the 
fenced park will be modified by the concentrated bear use and could 
mislead the public about bear use of natural environments. ' 

Bears within the park will become more tolerant of people and may 
display learned behavior responses to people that are not 
compatible with people and bears in natural environments. The 
Great Bear Adventure Park will establish operational procedures 
that prohibit feeding of bears by visitors. There is a concern 
that people touring the park will feed the semi-wild bears and that 
hUman behavior may be transferred to feedinq of wild bears in 
nearby Glacier National Park. Glacier National Park, and other 
national parks supporting wild bear populations, have established 
and actively cnforco by policy, brochures, and signs a program 
disoouraging faoding of wild animals by visiting tourists and 
motorists. Feading of wild animals in Glacier National Park is a 
continuing concern in the Park's management program. 

Perimeter FeAcing: The perimeter fencing design employed by the 
Great Bear Adventure Park is in variance with currently used 
standards for ~nimal containment under the Roadside Menagerie and 
Zoo or Game Farm regUlations of Montana. 'I'he escapement of captive 
animals as well as the restraint of entry by wild animals is a 
concern in the fencing design at the park. The issues relative to 
this concern involve the inteqrity of gene pools in wild 
populations and safety of the public around the electric fence. 

Bears brought into the Great Bear Adventure Park are not native to 
this area and could possess genetio characteristics that would not 
be desirable in wild bear populations if the captive bears were to 
escape. Conversely, it wild bears were to qain entry into the park 
in search of a mate during the breeding seaSOh, exchange of genetic 
characteristics into the wild could also occur. The ocourrence of 
captive bears in the park may be an attractant to wild bears and 
their presence in the surrounding area could be viewed as a safety 
concern by segments of the public. 



3Y PRINTS rc:.b l.O ;)0 l.'::- ·vo I~I.J .Vvo r . .I.,;. 

~he perimeter fence is marked with warning signs at irregular 
lntervals. Great Bear Adventure Park visitors will be restricted 
to their vehicles while touring the park and should not come in 
contract with the electric fence and receive a shock from the 
fence. The electric fence is pulse-charged by a relatively high 
voltage with a low amperage and should not be life threateninq to 
people coming in contact with the fence although the experience 
will be quite unforgettable. 

The concern for design of the perimeter fence in relation to 
escapement or restraint of bears and to public safety was reviewed 
by a grizzly bear specialist with the Department of Fish, Wildlife 
and Parks who has considerable experience in the use of electric 
fences to restrain bears fr"om livestock and beehive food sources. 
The specialist I s report is attached as Exhibit 6 and provides 
recommendations to improve the effectiveness of the perimeter 
fence. 

PesQriptioD and Analysis of Reasonable Alternatives: 

1. Great Bear Adventure Park could utilize proven fencing 
techniques or modify the existing fence to lessen 
concerns for escapement of confined bears or for 
restraint of wild bears trying to enter the park. 

2. Great Sear Adventure Park could use fewer bears or 
enlarge the park to improve the public perception of 
bears and their usa of natural-appearing settings. 

Mitiqation, Stipulations and other Controls: 

1. Blaok bear only. 
2. All bears sterilized. 
3. All bears tattooed. 
4 • Food storage - in odor-proo f containers as per U. S • D. A. , 

A.P.H.I.S. rules. 
5. Veterinary care program - need to be more speoific in 

vaccinations that will be administered. 
6. No road-killed ungulates in feeding program. 
7. All provisions of roadside ~oo and menagerie regulations apply 

except caging requirements (12.6.1302). 
s. Fencing requirements: 

-backup fence energizer, 12-volt system, deep cycle 
battery. 

-warning signs adequate to protect public if electrical 
fence system approached from outside of park. 

9. Fencing recommendations: 
-enhance existing fence as per recommendations, ~ 
-develop outside perimeter fence and use trained dogs to 
minimize or prevent bear escapement or entry and human 
entry or injury. 

10. Permit review - annually with revocation ri9hts. 
11. Escaped bears - owner liable for damage and/or expenses 

incurred in capturing escaped bears. 
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Mr. RUBsell Kilpatrick 
Box '212 
Kila, NT 59920 

Dear Russ: 

FEB 16'93 15:08 No.008 P.13 

Region One 
490 North Meridian Rd. 
Kalispell, NT 59901 
(406) 752-5501 
FAX: 406-257-0349 
Ref:DV122.93 
November 10, 1992 

You have recently made request through the Region One Otfice 
of the Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks for permission to 
import and possess at the Great Bear Adventure Park a coastal brown 
bear from Alaska. Under the stipulations of your existing zoo and 
Menagerie Permit with the Department, you are limited to black bear 
only. If you now wish to bring in bears other than the black bear 
CUrsus «mericanus), you will have to apply for a new permit. 

In considering a new permit, the Department would 5upplament 
the Environmental Assessment oompleted for the original Zoo and 
Menagerie Permit to include considerations for a coastal brown bear 
and complete another public involvement procedure. From a 
practical standpoint, we wouldn't have time to do this until after 
the new year. 

The coastal brown bear is a geographical subspecies of the 
grizzly/brown bear CJroup Ursus arctos. As such, the importation of 
a coastal Brown Bear would be subject to Federal as well as State 
regulations. The supplemental Environmental Assessment would make 
this disclosure and would bring the U.S. Fish and Wildlife into the 
applioation review process. It is quite likely that conoerns 
related to possible escapement, disease transmission and gene pool 
contamination in native grizzly bear populations would neoessitate, 
preparation of an environmental impact statement. 'I'his effort 
would take several months to complete and could involve a financial 
commitment on your part. 

We will await your decision a.nd new permit application before 
proceeding further on permitting 1t:o include a coastal Brown Bear 
at the Great Bear Adventure Park. 

JCjdc 

Sincerely, I ~ 

PU-J' (/tyl 
Dan Vincent 
Regional Supervisor 
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Bear 'park r~mains open 
despite rabies dIagnosis 

8y The Da/ly Inter uke in Kalis 11 Frida 
and The AssocIated PreJS whe pe y to determine 

A black bear that died at the pow~; thel departm
h 

ent has the 
new Groat Bear Advent p 1c 0 C ose t @ park. The 
at Coram was 1nfect~ w':fh ~~ve.th~oUih park operates 
rabies, stAte vetorinarian Donald er a epartment·granted zoo 
Ferl1cka confirm d 1<' 1 penn!t. 
the park remat.n:d o~~aK~t~~t H.!?the DeFlathcad City. County 
day. . ...... J)artment haa no juri&-

The P~k'S status is in a sort of ~: ~~ocal healUl d.ir(lCtor 
Jur

d
lsdleUonal limbo, with state But on Saturday Dan Vin t 

an county otncWs differing on of th 1 cal F" oen , 
whethor there 1s authority to parke ~ Ish, WUdl~e, and 
close the facility S epartment, $I:ud that 

MeanwhUo, ihe owners of the ~:C~~WOUld make the final 
park say they are considering p . KU 
legal action and question deny patrick, who Owns 

i,i Whether the bear died of rabt hn operatea the park with her 
The rabies dlagnosls is 98-es. usband. Russell, said that van-

I :rJ sure, the SUllo veter~ ~~~e~e:~ ~~l ;::t~t ~~ 
. do~" 

W~~~~~~dDp:~~~t I'Js.FlSh, But no one took that step and 
c met See BEAR .PARK on Page A2 

'Ju4.J .~: ) 19 '11 

-Bear park ~}t,;All ICf 'll .. Continued from Page A 1 WI' -----------

"a lot of people came through 
today and had a lot questions," 
lillpatrick said of her customen, 

She said she is concerned that 
"1t is being l'9ported the bear died 
of rabJeA and we don't know that. 
The autopsy1a not cornplete.H 

For that reallon, Kilpatrick 
said 5he wants to lhn1t her cotU· 
menta, but did say that the cou
ple 1s looktng at poaalble legal 
action in the matter. 

The remaining four beanJ appear 
to be healthy but W1Jl be Quaran
tined and. kept under observation 
for at long al six months. the 
lol1geIIt mnvn perJod tbr rabJes to 
develop. Fel1Jck& aid. 'l'bIn *- no 
mb_ vaccine tor beIra. 

Rab1et in bean is "extremely 
rare," Ferllclra 1lLic1. Bears, eape
ciaJ1y anzzun. are ~ te:tted 
after ma\ll1Dal. IDd tb.» 1$ the b 
Ume in Montana, to bill 1mOWSedI!. 
the ~ haw beea padtw. 

The 2-YNr-old mile bMr, one 
oUlve at the Coram park. d1ed 
Monday, RulMll Ktlpa~ck..ln~ .. 

bear autopsl.e<.l 
Ferllcka credited Greg Markel· 

Us, voterinarian at LaSalle Vet
erinary Clinic. with making the 
(1iagnosis po5&tble. 

Half the brain waa sent to the 
Montana State University anbnal 
lab in Bozeman, where the diag· 
nosla was made. The brain tissue 
11 being forwarded. to the Centel'$ 
for DiseaSe Controlln Atlanta for 
v1rus typing. 

Two of the bears came from 
same fanns1n South Dakota. and ' 
the others, including the one that 
died. were bought at a game farm 
in Red. Lodp in Carbon County. 

"We've detemti.ned this expo. 
sure (to rabtes) may have 
00CtUTed in Carbon County,.' Ftr
liekti said. Both Carbon and F1at· 
head counties are under quaran· 
tine because of %2bid skunk$. 

Russell Kllpatr1ck believed the 
bear'B death wa$ caused by visi· 
tors from Calltornia who threw 
something out or their car for the 
bear to eat last W'el)kend. 

FerUclta said the Bozeman lab 
tests did not rule out the possibil. 
ity of drugs, and the wild·lU11mal 
d1sease lab at Colorado state Uni
versity 15 including that possibil· 
tty ill tests 1t is conduct1ng on the 

other half' t:l the bear's bra1r. 
Rabies 19 outside the tUm::t 

ant1ne authority d the local} 
board. KluklUl $Illd Friday 
potential public health emer 
<Hd. develop, the boa.rd woulc. 
to seek a court ~ 

The health de1'lartmen 
made Ita rabin vacet.ne aVe 
to the people who took part 
bear autopsy. RabieS 1a spn 
aallva entermg wound&. 

MarUyn White, a.nJmal s 
d1rectDr, said there have b€ 
fUrther reports of rabies 
other than two skunks 
Has1dl1 Bum near Whltetu 



Amendments to House Bill No. 338 
White Reading Copy 

EXH1BlT.....p!:{,;~~--
DATE 0l1lr;M~ n._ 
HB 338 

Requested by Janet Ellis, Montana Audubon 
For the Commi t te~e on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 9, 1993 

1. Page 2, line 6. 
Strike: "and" 
Insert: "or" 

2. Page 6, . line 18. 
Strike: "big" 
Following: "game" 
Insert: "animal" 

3. Page 7, line 11. 
Strike: "big" 
Following: "game" 
Insert: "animal" 

4. Page 9, line 16. 
F6llowing: "license" 
Insert: "for a specific facility" 

5. Page 10, lines 15 and 16. 
Following: "livestock" on line 15 
Strike: "and the department" 

6. Page 16, lines 3 and 6. 
Strike: . "big" 
Following: "game" 
Insert: "animal" 

1 HB033803.ADS 
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Amendments to"House Bill No. 338 

White Reading Copy 

Requested by Representative Molnar 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

EXHIBIT 7 ".. 
DATE~ I J'" Iq!> = 

HB 3~8 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 8, 1993 

1. Page 9, line 2. 
Strike: II $200 II 
Insert: "$500 II 

2. Page 9, line 3. 
Strike: "~" 
Insert: II $250 II 

3. Page 9, line 3. 
Following: "." 
Insert: liThe department may charge an additional one-time 

surcharge of $500 for each license renewed during fiscal 
year 1994." 
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EXHIBIT ~ . 

DATE ~ "It l'l~ = 
H81----=;~I-=~----

Amendments to House Bill No. 313 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Repr~:sentative Barnhart 
For the CommittE:e on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Ste:rnberg, Council Staff 
February 16, 1993 

1. Title, line 7. 
Strike: "RESIDENT" 
Insert: "NONRESIDENT STUDENT" 
Strike: "AND" 
Following: "SECTION" 
Strike: "87-2-102" 
Insert: "87-2-306" 

2. Title, line 8. 
Following: "MCA" 
Insert: "; AND-PROVIDING A DELAYED EFFECTIVE DATE" 

3. Page 1, line 11 through page 3, line 18. 
Strike: section 1 in its entirety 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 1. Class B-S--nonresident student 

fishing license. A person not a resident, as defined in 87-
2-102, who is attending a unit of the Montana university 
system or a Montana college! in a full- time enrollment status 
and who is a holder of a valid conservation license, upon 
payment of $20 to any agent of the department authorized to 
issue fishing and hunting licenses, is entitled to a Class 
B-5 license that authorizes the holder to fish with hook and 

. line, as prescribed by rulE!s and regulations of the 
departmen t . " 

Section 2. Section 87-2-306, MCA, is amended to read: 
"87-2-306. Paddlefish tag::l. The department may issue 
paddlefish tags to holders of valid Class A, Class B, aHfi 
Class B-4. and Class B-5 fishing licenses for a fee of $4 
beginning March 1, 1992, and $5 beginning March 1, 1994, for 
residents and $15 for nonresidents. Each tag authorizes the 
holder to fish with hook and line for paddlefish as 
prescribed by rules of the department." 

NEW SECTION. 
instruction. 
integral part 
provisions of 
1] . 

Section 3. {standard} Codification 
[Section 1] is intended to be codified as an 
of Title 87, chapter 2, part 3, and the 
Title 87, chapter 2, part 3, apply to [section 

NEW SECTION. Section 4. {standard} Effective date. [This 
act] is effective March 1, 1994." 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 341 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Representative Harper 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 11, 1993 

1. Title, line 7. 
Strike: "AN" 
Insert: "A DELAYED" 

2. Page 1, li~e 8. 
Insert: "STATEMENT OF INTENT 

The purpose of House Bill No. 341 is to improve the 
effectiveness of existing regulations that prohibit transplanting 
of fish in Montana waters by clarifying rulemaking authority of 
the department of fish, wildlife, and parks and the fish, 
wildlife, and parks commission with regard to transplantation 
activities. The legislature recognizes that some activities by 
anglers will be restrict~d by this legislation. Therefore, it is 
the intent of the legislature that the department of fish, 
wildlife, and parks develop rules to alleviate some of those 
concerns. The commission shall consider rules that permit anglers 
to fillet their fish in the field and that designate locations 
within the state where legally taken game fish may be transported 
in live wells away from the body of water in which the fish were 
taken. The department shall prepare these proposed regulations 
for public review and approval by the fish, wildlife, and parks 
commission for incorporation in the 1994-95 Montana fishing 
regulations." 

3. Page 1, line 21. 
Following: line 20 
Insert: "(a) the possession and transportation of legally taken 

game fish according to rules adopted by the commission;" 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 3, line 10. 
Following: "live fish" 
Insert: "away from the body of water in which the fish were 

taken" 

5. Page 3, line 11. 
Following: "bait" 
Strike: ", away from the body of water in which the fish were 

taken" 
Insert: "and" 

6. Page 3, line 13. 
Following: "part 6," 
Insert: "and this section" 
Following: "or" 
Insert: "as" 
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7. Page 3, line 19. 
Strike: "July 1, 1993" 
Insert: "March 1, 1994" 

.') , .... 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 34l 
White Reading Copy 

EXH'BIT~\Q~-=----
DATE ~ II"Itf3 
HE '341 . 

Requested by Riley Johnson, Walleyes Unltd 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February l3, 1993 

l. Page 3, lines II and l2. 
Strike: "the" 
Insert: "a" 
Following: "water" on line II 
Strike: remainder of line II through "taken" on line l2 
Insert: "or its access area to any other body of water or its 

access area," 

2. Page 3, line l4. 
Following: "state." 
Insert: "As used in this subsection: 

(a) "body of water" means waters open to public fishing and 
governed by the department; and 

(b) "access area" means any public road that gives direct 
and specific access to a body of water or any boat ramp, fishing 
site, campground, or picnic area adjacent to a body of water." 

l HB034l02.ADS 



EXHIBlT~ ~ I . 
DATE.. _'_".3 = 
HtL ~S~ 

Amendments to House Bill No. 354 
Whi te RE~ading Copy 

Requested by Janet Ellis, Montana Audubon 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 10, 1993 

1. Page 3, line 9. 
Following: "management" 
Insert: "between public agencies" 

1 HB035401.ADS 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 314 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep. Raney 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 5, 1993 

1. Title, line 6. 
Following: "PARKSi" 
Insert:- "AND" 

2. Title, lines 7 through 10. 
Strike: "i" on line 7 through "MCA" on line 10. 

3. Page 2, line 15. 
Strike: subsection (3) in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent subsections 

4. Page 3, line 1. 
Following: "parki" 
Insert: "and" 

5. Page 3, lines 2 through 5. 
Strike: "i" on line 2 through "park" on line 5 

6. Page 4, lines 16 and 17. 
Strike: "and" on line 16 through "charges" on line 17 

7. Page 4, line 18 through page 6, line 3. 
Strike: section 5 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent section 
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Amendments to House Bill No. 314 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Pat Graham, FWP 
For the Corrunitte~= on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 10, 1993 

1. Title, lines 6 and 7. 
Strike: II ELIMINATING II on line 6 through "PARKS;" on line 7 

2. Title, line 9. 
Strike: "AND II 

3. Title, line 10. 
Following: "MeA" 
Insert: II; AND PROVIDING A TERMINATION DATE" 

4. Page l. 
Strike: lines 23 through 25 

5. Page 2, lines 6 
Strike: 11411 
Insert: 113" 

6 . Page 3 , line 19. 
Strike: II and" 

7. Page 3, line 24. 
Following: IItrash ll 

Insert: "; 

and 12. 

in their entirety 

(f) improvements necessary to ensure compliance with the 
federal Ap1ericans with Disabilities Act; and 
(g) improvements necessary to provide for historic and 
cultural preservation" 

8. Page 4, line 8 through line 17. 
Strike: Section 4 in its entirety 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

9. Page 6, lines 5 and 8. 
Strike: "4" 
Insert: "3" 

10. Page 6, line 9. 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 6. Termination. [This act] 

terminates October 1, 1995." 

.. -
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Amendments to House Bill No. 369 
White Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep. Hibbard 
For the Committee on Fish & Game 

Prepared by Doug Sternberg, Council Staff 
February 5, 1993 

1. Page 3, line 8. 
Strike: "l9l." 
Following: "Eighty" 
Strike: "Fortyll 
Insert: "Eightyll 

2. Page 3, line 9. 
Following: "section ll 

Strike: "," 
Insert: "must be divided in the following manner: 

. (a) one - third, " 

3. Page 3, line 11. 
Following: 1187-1-209 11 
Strike: " " 
Insert: ";" 

4. Page 3, lines 12 and 13. 
Strike: "Forty percent of the money allocated by this section" 
Insert: "one-third" 

5. Page 3, line 15. 
Strike: II_II 

Insert: "; and 
(c) one-third, together with the interest and income from 
the money, must be used for leases, cooperative management 
agreements, and conservation easements on wildlife habitat." 

1 HB036901.ADS 
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